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Well we asked for rain and boy did we get it! The creeks are in full swing again and the salmon are just loving it!! There is food for the fry, areas for the adults to spawn, and water for our trees, ferns and other plants. 
Our volunteers took their yearly trek to Quinsam Hatchery to do a pink egg take and in early November the eyed eggs will be transferred to Wilfred Hatchery. Many thanks to the eight volunteers who helped out with this very interesting job. Volunteers will also be adding the salvage coho back to their natal streams in the next few weeks. 

Those of you questioning what was happening just north of Cook Creek at Hwy 19A (involving several excavators and truck loads of material in and out of the site) these last few weeks – it was a repair, enhancement and upgrading of a 1998 Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure project that was undertaken as mitigation for work done on the new Inland Island highway (No.19). The Cook Creek side channel known as the ‘Relic Channel’ had ‘spawned’ a few problems so the Ministry has fixed the concerns and greatly enhanced habitat for coho and trout, not to mention spawning habitat for chum as well. Several hundred trees have been planted and it will be a beautiful spot for a walk in the spring when all the newness settles. We encourage you to take a wander about and we know you’ll be respectful of this new project.    

Hatchery crews are busy potting up tree seedlings donated by the Ministry of Forests. As part of our volunteer program at the hatchery we also sent out approximately 600 trees to various parts of the island to groups who have done stream restoration in their area and are now planting for protection of the habitat. Thanks again to Ministry of Forests for their wonderful donation. 
Very soon we will be taking coho brood from Rosewall Creek. If you would like to help or see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca.
